KIRGERBARI THES

Vol. II - No. 24 January 30, 1976

1) THEFT

Faculty and staff who handle school funds are reminded that College funds are insured. The best course of action is immediate acquiescence in the event of robbery.

A duplicate copy of records of funds should be kept so that there will be accurate evidence of the amount lost.

J.D.B.

2) ENGLISH LANGUAGE TRAINING DEPARTMENT HEAD

The following is an up-to-date list of candidates for the above position:

B. Bowers

N. Morelli

L. Soga

A. Stusiak

R. Watson

R.F.C.

3) ON DISCUSSION IN SMALL GROUPS

One of the learning experiences most commonly used by instructors at King Edward Campus, in all three divisions, is provided by "Small Group Discussions". Since a small group may be up to twenty in number the involement of a whole class may come in this category.

You, as a leader of such a group, may be interested in reading Glenn Hardie's article in the November 4, 1975 P.A.C.E. Newsletter, "On Discussion in Small Groups". Copies of the Newsletter are in the Library.

I found it to be very helpful.

R.F.C.



4) COMMUNITY COLLEGE CONFERENCE

The University of Washington Community College Development Centre is holding its Fourth Annual Conference on Compensatory/Remedial Education on February 26 - 27 at the University of Washington Continuing Education Centre at Lake Wilderness. The Central focus will be English as a Second Language. Will teachers who are interested in the Conference please consult the notice on the window of Office F?

B.B.

5) STUDENT HEALTH SERVICES

Danni Brasfield, Student Health Services psychologist, will be changing her hours on campus to Thursdays from 1:00 to 5:00 p.m., beginning Thursday, February 5th. Appointments can be made with the receptionist in Counselling or by the nurse.

R.K.

6) COMMUNITY EDUCATION SERVICES

The January 28, 1976 C.E.S. Newsletter has been posted on the Bulletin Board.

R.F.C.

7) POSITION OPENING

The Association of Canadian Community Colleges invites applications for the newly created position of Managing Editor for the Association's new National Bilingual Monthly Newspaper and new National Bilingual Quarterly Journal.

See posting on Faculty Bulletin Board.

R.F.C.

8) PSYCHODYNAMIC APPROACHES TO ALCOLHOLISM

Flyers on Douglas College's presentations have been posted. R.F.C.

9) NEW INSTRUCTORS, ENGLISH LANGUAGE TRAINING

We are pleased to welcome the following instructors to our Neighbourhood Classes:

Donna Millen at Norquay Elementary School and Collen Barber at Britannia School.

R.F.C.

10) GOOD-BYE

We will miss Lesley Dick, our Mail Clerk, who is leaving us on Friday, January 30. Lesley has done an excellent job of typing our King Edward Times. The very best of luck to you, Lesley, in your future ventures.

M.G.

11) CONGRATULATIONS!

Mary-Lyne Jorgensen (former switchboard operator) has a new baby girl. Her name is Christine Marie and she weighed in at 18.7 kilos! Christine greeted the world on January 10, 1976.

M.G.

12) LIMERICK OF THE WEEK

Ted Anderson, B.E.S.T. Mary Anderson, E.L.T.

The Andersons, Mary, Ted,
Are neither related nor wed;
But with boxes adjacent,
Ted isn't complacent
For his mail by Mary is read.

CAREERS

WHICH ONE IS FOR YOU?

"CAREERS" - is a series of six noon hour sessions, with individuals who are presently engaged in specific occupations and have demonstrated expertise in their particular field.

The sessions will be informative and informal, and are intended to assist students in making realistic assessments of their career goals and increasing their awareness of how best to pursue those goals.

The sessions will take place Tuesdays -12:30-1:30, beginning February 3 in Room A378. We would appreciate your help in encouraging interested students to attend.

February 3 -- SOCIAL WORK

Ms. Marjorie Martin, Social Worker, Executive Director of the B.C. Association of Social Workers.

February 10 -- BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION

Mr. Peter Leckie, Director of Finance, City of Vancouver.

February 17 -- NURSING

Ms. Jean Cranstoun, nurse, Coordinator, Curriculum and Instruction, Services Programme, V.C.C. Regional Offices.

February 24 -- LAW

Professor Jim Taylor, lawyer, Faculty of Law, University of British Columbia.

March 2 -- TEACHING

Mr. Dennis Tupman, teacher, Coordinator of Music, Vancouver School Board.

March 10 -- MEDICINE

Dr. Sandy Witherspoon, Doctor, Reach Clinic.

SPONSORED BY: COUNSELLING DEPARTMENT OF VANCOUVER COMMUNITY COLLEGE, LANGARA.